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Editorial

Cuomo has a way out for state lawmakers on redistricting

February 18, 2012  

With the likelihood of an independent panel drawing redistricting lines now almost nonexistent, an alternative proffered by Gov. Andrew Cuomo is the best path forward.

It’s just too bad that Cuomo didn’t speak up earlier and louder. After all, he has used his clout to sway lawmakers on a slew of major issues over the past year, and as recently as last week on teacher evaluations.

Drawing new and fairer boundary lines for state legislative and congressional districts fits with his mantra to build a new New York. State lawmakers have among the highest re-election rates in the nation, mainly as a result of district lines that protect incumbents. New lines being proposed by a legislative task force would continue to keep incumbents entrenched.

Just look at what the task force is proposing for Monroe County. Senate maps would carve the county into six districts, up from the current four. And the overwhelmingly Democratic city of Rochester would be divided into three districts that likely would be represented by Republican incumbents.

Since 2010, Cuomo has consistently said he’d veto any redistricting plan that wasn’t sent to him by an independent panel. While Cuomo isn’t backing away from his vow, he told the Editorial Board last week that there are new ways the Legislature could get his support.

Cuomo was clear last week that he would work with lawmakers under three stipulations: They must produce a fairer redistricting plan, support a constitutional amendment for redistricting, and adopt legislation to reform the system in case an amendment isn’t passed.

Those are all reasonable ways to avert having a federal court ensure that boundary lines are drawn to best serve citizens and not politicians. Federal intervention is required if the governor vetoes redistricting plans.

Even if Cuomo doesn’t get the redrawn “fairer” redistricting lines he wants, citizens should demand that lawmakers act this year on a law that would either outline the specifics of a constitutional amendment governing redistricting or otherwise reform how the process is handled.

New Yorkers should not have to continue to endure the kind of political gamesmanship that has plagued redistricting and made a mockery of the democratic process for too long.
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